
  

From the Desk of Editor-in-Chief

By the grace of The Almighty Allah remarkable progress has been made regarding publication 
frequency of Journal of Enam Medical College. After laying the foundation of Journal of Enam 
Medical College in January 2011, we published two issues a year till 2013. Last January we 
decided to publish three issues a year in concordance with the decision of governing body of the 
college. With the publication of this issue, we could successfully publish three issues in 2014. 
Undoubtedly this is a great achievement in the trajectory of Journal of Enam Medical College. 
We would like to share this credit with all the teachers of Enam Medical College, contributors, 
reviewers, members of editorial board, office staff and Chairman and Principal of Enam Medical 
College for their continuous support and active co-operation.

Constant improvement of the quality of the scholarly journal is achieved by hard work, sincerity 
and utmost dedication. It is also necessary to participate in the national and international 
conferences regarding publication of scientific journals which would promote exchange of ideas 
among editors, authors, researchers, librarians and publishers of medical journals and would also 
expand collaboration among different countries. Editor-in-Chief of Journal of Enam Medical 
College participated in the convention of Asia Pacific Association of Medical Journal Editors 
held in Ulaanbaator, Mongolia on 15--17 August, 2014. Medical journal editors from 15 countries 
of the region and officials from WHO participated in the convention. His participation and 
plenary session presentation in that convention has greatly acquainted the Journal of Enam 
Medical College and also the institution among the biomedical journal editors and research 
scientists of Asia Pacific Region. The standard and regular publication of the journal has been 
appreciated by the participants in the convention.

The Journal of Enam Medical College is already indexed in ten indexing databases. During the 
last four months period, we have submitted the journal for indexing in InfoBase Index to further 
increase the visibility of the journal to the world scientific community. Insha Allah, within the 
next two years we will submit the journal for indexing in the databases of Medline Index 
Medicus, PubMed and PubMed Central. But before that we expect to improve the journal further. 
We seek continuous support and co-operation from all corners.

With best wishes.

Prof. Md. Aminul Haque Khan
Editor-in-Chief


